
                                      OLNEY TOWN COUNCIL 
 

 
 

Signed: Chris Tennant – 22/05/2023   

 

Minutes of the meeting of Olney Development Group held  

Monday 24th April 2023 at 7.30pm 

 

Present: Cllrs Tennant (Chair), R. Hall, Prosser and Varley 
Apologies: Cllrs Bethune, Rodden, Rowland and Tyler 
Also present: Rob Mungham (Deputy Town Clerk) and James Cooper (resident) 
 
DEV23/4/1: Apologies for absence  
Resolved: Apologies were received from Cllrs Bethune, Rodden, Rowland and Tyler 
 
DEV23/4/2: To receive any declarations of interests 
Resolved: None 
 
DEV23/4/3: To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 27th March 2023 
Resolved: Cllr Varley proposed and Cllr Prosser seconded that the minutes be approved 
  
DEV23/4/4:  To approve a final draft of the 2023 consultation version of the Olney 
Neighbourhood Plan 
Resolved: Cllr Tennant  to merge comments from fellow councillors into revised final draft 
version 
 
DEV23/4/5:  To approve a consultation strategy for the Olney Neighbourhood Plan 
Resolved: Cllr Tennant proposed to adopt the presented strategy document. Cllr Varley 
seconded. All in favour and the motion was therefore approved 
 
DEV23/4/6: To review current Olney Development Group projects and review any 
S106 applications 
Resolved: Rob Mungham reported that the East Street car park at the recreation ground 
had been remarked with clearer parking bays, including two disabled parking bays, as well 
as double yellow lines on the re-surfaced entry/exit lane. The final non-slip surface on the 
new MUGA has been laid, with line-markings scheduled to be completed in the coming 
weeks. The stonewall at The Olney Centre pre-school playground has been repaired during 
the Easter break, with no disruption to the pre-school’s term time activities. 
 
The meeting closed at 8.12pm 


